BOARD OF TRUSTEES PANUI

Mauri ora e te whanau,

At our second Board meeting of the year on Monday night we reflected on it being
four years since our first COVID lockdown, how challenging that time was for our
staff and tamariki and how much has changed since then. We know that COVID is still
present in our communities, but that for the most part people have learnt to stay
home when they are sick and take time to rest and recover. Four years later, we also
celebrate being able to come together as a community and enjoy our school Gala on
the 4th of April, something we couldn’'t have done under the heavy alert level
restrictions. We're so excited to be able to support our staff, tamariki and amazing
parent helpers to bring this event to life and we hope to see you all there!

It was also really rewarding to see reports of our tamariki having positive experiences
across the school/kura. Our staff prepare amazing reports so we can keep across
our governance duties. This month we had reports on what's happening in each of
the cohorts: Junior, Middle and Senior, and reports on our Positive Culture for
Learning/PCAL which is is an evidence-based framework that looks at behaviour and
learning from a whole school and individual student perspective.

For those of you new to our kura, or those who want more information about what
theBoarddoes theMurnstryofEducat:onhasapageonmerwebsﬂ:ewhlchyw
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On the property front, you may be aware that we have secured funding for a perimeter
fence around the school. We have now agreed on a contractor and work will start soon.
You will have updates as to what this means if areas of the school are closed off for short
periods, but rest assured, there are strict health and safety protocols in place and this
company has done similar fencing for many schools. We are also excited to have the
mobile Dental Clinic coming in term two! It's been a while since we've had on site dental
care and we're really happy to have this service available. The clinic will likely be set up by
the turf, and again, updates about how that might affect access will be given at the time.

On the health and safety front, we have a couple of reminder notices about areas that
make us vulnerable. Firstly, on the carparks (staff and gym) - these are not drop off or
pick up zones. We sympathise that the roads around our school can be difficult and
parking and walking your child in takes time. However, this rule is for the safety of all our
students. We have heard of many near misses and we would hate for a tragedy to
happen. Please respect the rules.

Another area we are vulnerable is unsupervised children. We would ask that you respect
the rule to drop your children off no earlier than 8.15am and collect them no later
than 3.15pm. Outside of these times we cannot guarantee their safety. If your child
comes to school before 8.15am or stays after 315pm they must be in supervised care. One
off instances can normally be accommodated by contacting your child's teacher. If you
are struggling with this, please reach out to your child's teacher or Mary-Anne in the
office.

Finally, on our website, under the “Our School” tab, gouwﬂlﬁndur'su'a" gic Plan for the
nexttwogearsalongwrthou‘poﬁcleslfgouwnshw" ontact T g




